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As noted in the OIG Report, there is some potential to cost savings for some types of projects. This ongoing 

evaluation will allow DPW to determine if it is advantageous on some project types, described above, or best 

implored across all DPW projects. The results of this evaluation and ongoing trial projects could improve 

aligning actual office expenditures with the bid price in the contract. Furthermore, DPW is eager to collaborate 

with the City’s other departments in the future, as recommended in your letter, in implementing the most cost-

efficient practice for serving the great citizens of Baltimore City.    
 
I extend our gratitude for your continued partnership and for bringing this matter to our attention. If you have 

any questions or require further information, please do not hesitate to contact DPW’s Chief Administrative 

Officer, Deepti Modha, at deepti.modha@baltimorecity.gov or Chief of Office of Engineering and Construction, 

Timothy Wolfe, at timothy.wolfe@baltimorecity.gov.  

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Richard J. Luna,  

Interim Director 
 
 
cc:  Honorable Mayor Brandon M. Scott 
 Marvin James, Chief of Staff 

Faith P. Leach, Chief Administrative Officer 
 Simone C. Johnson, Deputy City Administrator 

Ebony M. Thompson, Acting City Solicitor  
Deepti Modha, DPW’s Chief Administrative Officer 

 Timothy Wolfe, DPW’s Chief of Office of Engineering and Construction  
 

 




